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VigjkaY Meeji[g� Via ​Z]]Z 
Wed[ehdas N]peZbeg ÂÂ ​jh​ ÃÁÃÁ ÈPM 

Meejing ID�​ ÇÀÀ ÆÃ¿Ã ÆÀÈÈ ​ ​Pahhqogd� ​ ÁÃÃÄÄÇ 
 

  
i� WELCOME � CALL TO ORDER  

 
Walter Cartwright (Chairman) 
Meg Bedrick (Vice Chair) 
Jim Fricchione (Trustee) 

      Sean Donahue (Secretary) 

Karl Dubay (Trustee) 
Vinny DelSignore (Trustee) 

              Mindy Labo(Director) 
    Kim Golden (Assistant Director) 

          Caitlin Blundell (CPA) 
Sabrina Crooks (PTO) 
Brandie Shydo (Communications) 

 
Abhe[j�​ Chris Baker (Treasurer)  
  
Walter Cartright (Chairman) called the meeting to order on Wednesday, November 11, 2020 at È:02PM. 
 

ii� PUBLIC OPENING  
- Pledge of Allegiance  

The Pledge of Allegiance was said 
- Approval of previous minutes from October 14, 2020. 

  Bedgick Zakeh a Z]ji][ j] addg]pe� D][ahke hec][dh� [] dihckhhi][�  
M]ji][ addg]ped Æ�Á� Fgicchi][e abhjai[h 

 
 

iii�  CHAIRMANS UPDATE  
� Rec]g[iji][ ]f EZegge[cs deg DOE� 

Pursuant to March 12th guidance issued by the Governor, the chairman of the Windham 
Academy School Board declares an emergency due to the ongoing pandemic. This allows for a 
virtual Trustee meeting. The chairman cited that it was made open to the public, with its 
agenda, location, and call in info posted well in advance.  
 

� Ggajijkde Sd]jYighj� 
This month we would like to recognize families who have donated to the 10k challenge; Cyr, 
Booth, Daley, Swanson, Comeau, Del Signore, Saulnier, Calo, and Aimee Duquette.  
 

� M][jhYs Chagjeg Ercegdj� 
Officegh ]f jhe B]agd ]f Tgkhjeeh ]f jhe Wi[dhaZ AcadeZs�​I[ijial ]fficegh hhall be add]i[jed bs jhe 
F]k[di[g B]agd a[d i[clkde�  
Chaigdegh][� Vice 

Chaigdegh][� Secgejags� a[d Tgeahkgeg ]f Wi[dhaZ AcadeZs� Officegh ]f jhe b]agd hhall be elecjed bs 
Zaj]gijs p]je ]f jhe b]agd ]f jgkhjeeh aj jhe a[[kal ]gga[ivaji][al Zeeji[g j] be held i[ Jk[e ]f each 
seag a[d hhall hegpe k[jil jhe [erj a[[kal ]gga[ivaji][al Zeeji[g� If a gedlaceZe[j ]fficeg ih [eeded� jhe 
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gedlaceZe[j ]fficeg qill be helecjed bs a Zaj]gijs p]je a[d qill hegpe ]kj jhe k[erdiged jegZ ]f jhe 
dedagji[g ]fficeg� 

The ChaigZa[ hhall� 

Pgedage jhe age[da f]g all Zeeji[gh� 
Ode[ each B]agd Zeeji[g aj jhe hchedkled jiZe bs calli[g jhe ZeZbegh j] ]gdeg� 
A[[]k[ce jhe bkhi[ehh bef]ge jhe B]agd i[ jhe ]gdeg i[ qhich ij ih j] be acjed kd][� 
Rec]g[ive ZeZbegh e[jijled j] jhe fl]]g� 
Sjaje a[d dkj j] p]je all jhe fkehji][h qhich age gegklagls called ]g [ecehhagils agihe i[ jhe c]kghe ]f jhe 
dg]ceedi[gh 
A[[]k[ce jhe gehklj ]f a[s p]je� 
Pg]jecj B]agd Zeeji[gh ckljkge� i[jeggijs a[d effecjipe[ehh� 
Ahhihj i[ erdediji[g all bkhi[ehh i[ epegs qas c]Zdajible qijh jhe gighjh ]f jhe ZeZbegh bs� 

a¦ Ma[agi[g a[d�]g liZiji[g jhe fl]q ]f geZagkh qhe[ Z]ji][h age de[di[g� 
b¦ Calli[g a gecehh j] degZij gehj]gaji][ ]f ]gdeg ]g clagificaji][ ]f a[ k[cleag d]i[j� c¦ Gkidi[g jhe 
ZeZbegh qhe[ e[gaged i[ a debaje j] hjas qijhi[ jhe gkleh ]f ]gdeg� 
d¦ E[hkgi[g ][ all ]ccahi][h jhe ]bhegpa[ce ]f ]gdeg a[d dec]gkZ aZ][g jhe ZeZbegh� 
e¦ Decidi[g all fkehji][h ]f ]gdeg ¥hkbjecj j] a[ addeal bs a[s jq] ¥Á¦ ZeZbegh¦ k[lehh h�he dgefegh j] 
hkbZij jhe fkehji][ f]g jhe decihi][ ]f jhe B]agd� 
f¦ I[f]gZi[g jhe B]agd ][ a d]i[j ]f ]gdeg� ]g dgacjice degji[e[j j] de[di[g bkhi[ehh� 
g¦ T] akjhe[jicaje bs hih� heg hig[ajkge� qhe[ [ecehhags� all acjh� ]gdegh� a[d dg]ceedi[gh ah digecjed 
bs p]je ]f jhe B]agd� 

The Vice�Chaigdegh][ hhall hape jhe d]qegh a[d dkjieh ]f jhe Chaigdegh][ i[ hih�heg abhe[ce ]g f]g jhe 
dkgaji][ ]f jhe dihabilijs� a[d a[s ]jheg d]qegh a[d dkjieh ahhig[ed bs jhe B]agd� 

The Secgejags hhall keed a jgke gec]gd ]f each B]agd Zeeji[g� Zake a[s gefkiged ged]gjh j] jhe Sjaje ]f 
Neq HaZdhhige� a[d caggs ]kj dkjieh ah gefkiged bs laq� 

The dkjieh ]f jhe Tgeahkgeg ]f jhe Wi[dhaZ age ]kjli[ed i[ jhe Neq HaZdhhige hjajkjeh gelaji[g j] 
dkblic hch]]lh�  

¥Pageh Å a[d Æ ]f jhe Wi[dhaZ AcadeZs Chagjeg¦ 

� Vejega[�h Das Obhegpaji][� 
As a board we wanted to recognize that today is Veterans Day. We humbly thank all veterans of 
the past, present, and future.  
 

- STEM Lab D][aji][ a[d Thi[X Ta[X�  
Karl Dubay has offered to spearhead putting together a STEM lab within our school. Mr. Dubay 
invites all those interested in collaborating and idea sharing to participate. Those interested can 
reach out by connecting with Mrs. Labo or Mrs. Golden in the main office.  
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ip� DIRECTORS UPDATE  
� CaZdkh Uddaje�  

We are still going day to day, we are happy upon our hill. Staff and students are busy. Classes 
are bustling. We have become accustomed to our new routines and schedules. Most students 
are in person with numbers in the mid-twenties for remote students. We are approaching the 
end of our first quarter. Teachers are busy preparing for parent-teacher conferences. You all 
have the option of coming in person or remotely. Report cards will be going home this friday.  
 

� HeaYjh C][ceg[h� 
Thank you to all families who have been patient and understanding in regards to the day-to-day 
changes. Communication sent home to families is in relation to contact tracing. We are so 
thankful for the warm comments and emails of support. It helps us feel good as we move 
forward. Things are changing in regard to travel and states in which you must quarantine after 
visiting from. We have our algorithm and are following state guidelines.  
 

� Pge E[g]YYZe[jh� 
Windham Academy currently has 1Æ0 pre-enrollments for next year and pre-enrollments 
continue to come in everyday. Many families are checking-in to confirm we received their 
pre-enrollment. A good amount of pre-enrollments include siblings. Families have until the end 
of December for pre-enrollments and then we will shift our focus on Intent to Return forms and 
lottery.  

 

p� PUBLIC COMMENT  
No comment.  

 
pi� TREASURERS UPDATE  

� Ocj]beg Fi[a[ciaY SjajeZe[jh� 
See financials provided by Caitlin Blundell. The majority of items on the budget are on track 
with the exception of fundraising and donations but with the current fundraising opportunities 
we have going on we hope to see some growth. Expenses are on budget. Please note there 
were three payrolls in October instead of the typical two.  

 
pii� COMMITTEE UPDATES  

� PTO� 
Our Pumpkin fundraiser where the Booth family donated 40 pumpkins for the kids to decorate 
brought in over $1000. Current fundraisers include Art to Remember (now available for 
purchase through the Art to Remember website), the November food drive; benefiting Families 
in Transition, Manchester through November 20, 2020, and the Giving Tree through teacher 
amazon wishlists and monetary donations. The PTO is planning on a gift to teachers. Come 
December we will be announcing Lollipop Grams; kids will be able to send gourmet lollipops to 
their friends throughout the school. Pencils for Pals will be in February. Our PTO calendar has 
been updated with all upcoming fundraisers under the PTO section. The next PTO meeting will 
be November 1É, at ÇPM (every Wednesday after board meeting weeks). 
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� C]ZZk[icaji][h� 

The communications committee is keeping the website updated and posting social media 
announcements. Press releases for pre-enrollments were sent to Ç surrounding communities. 
Our 10k challenge has been announced on social media. There is a web page under “events” to 
track donations towards the 10k challenge. Gift Card Raffle fundraiser announcements were 
also sent out. Lastly, all of the policies as far as what was drafted or approved has been updated 
on the website.  
 

� FaciYijs� 
Windham Academy is working hard to keep the school clean. Extra cleaning attention has been 
made with the help of Mrs. Labo and her husband, janitors, night cleaners, and ECOLAB sprays. 
The elevator is pending as it is currently waiting on the elevator company and state inspectors.  
 

� Fk[dgaihi[g�  
Current fundraisers include the 10K challenge and gift card collection towards the Calendar 
Raffle. Families can expect phone calls from Mr. Cartwright to spread the word on the 
fundraisers. The fundraising committee continues to branch out into the community to 
establish connections beyond our school community.  

 
Nerj Meeji[g� DeceZbeg Ê� ÃÁÃÁ� 
 

piii� ADJOURN 
 

   D][ahke Zakeh a Z]ji][ j] adj]kg[� Bedgick hec][dh jhe Z]ji][�  
The mojion ih addgoped knanimokhls Å�¿�  

  
Meeting adjourned at È:31PM 

 

 


